
BOCC MEETING PUBLIC COMMENTS  

12/02/2020 

These are questions and comments received through the County 

website and through the Strategic Communications email. 

 

Name: 

Toby Franke 

Contact Information: 

Toby_feanke@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

Health Mandates 

Comment: 

“Covid death issue is real and you have dashboard for us all, 

thank you. We also need a real time dashboard of the side effects 

caused within this community from masking the healthy and 

increased isolation from cancelling events and in-person 

school....should include real time increases (since prior year) of 

suicides,murders, domestic violence, depression, bacterial 

infection cases, closed businesses, poverty, economy meter, etc, 

and in comparison from 2019...this would show everyone when 

the cost of mandates begin to exceed benefit of covid deaths here 



locally. This would be responsible and healthy for citizens here. 

Thank you.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Kim Stroupe 

Contact Information: 

info@rustic-timbers.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

Fairness among business limitations 

Comment: 

“I do not believe Dr Minns order is fair among similar businesses 

on limitation of people. If safety is the concern then I believe my 

venue that has 2 events (4 hours each) left in the whole 6 week 

mandate time frame is safer then a bar, restaurant or night club 

which can be open 7 days a week for longer hours. I take the 

safety measures just like those businesses but yet mine is not a 

big business like those. 4400 sq feet will safely social distance 

tables with 8 seats. It's not about what category I'm in it's about 

the fairness of your order for smaller businesses vs large 

business and the ability to keep people safe for a reception. Mark 

Arts is having and outdoor/indoor event on December 6th again 

fairness and safety is my complaint.” 

 

 

 



Name: 

Donald Wharton 

Contact Information: 

donwharton@cox.net 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

COVID-19 Masking Violation 

Comment: 

“I wish to report ABC Liquor at 13th and West Street for pour 

enforcement of the mask mandate. To often they allow customers 

to shop without a mask which indangers others.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Angel Yah 

Contact Information: 

Christiscomming@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

Back off 

Comment: 

“Government needs to stay out of our business this country this 

city and county needs to back off of businesses u allowed lowes 

home depot and Walmart open all the time free to shop but u 

have gone against the churches and small businesses by threats” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Sheldon Irwin 

Contact Information: 

sheldonirwin@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

Masks 

Comment: 

“You are promoting descrimination against those who have a 

medical condition that keep some from wearing a mask. You can 

say that there are medical exemptions but that is not carrying over 

to the business. Personally, I have offered to show a note from 

my doctor and I am still told to get out. Just like the news report 

on Davis Liquor, where my picture will be put up on a wall if I 

continue going there where I have been a customer for years. 

DESCRIMINATION.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Sheldon Irwin 

Contact Information: 

sheldonirwin@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

Open Wichita and Sedgwick Co. 

Comment: 

“Keep Sedgwick co. open” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Margaret Eder 

Contact Information: 

hawksflyn@gmail.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the online website. 

Subject:  

COVID-19 

Comment: 

“Please make a stricter mandate regarding covid 19 to get it 

under control.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Tami Easley 

Contact Information: 

Tami.easley@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Covid 19 

Comment: 

“My mother in law Judy Campbell was recently exposed to covid 

on 11/2/2020 My husband had tested positive for covid on 

11/4/2020 and found on 11/6/2020 that he tested positive for 

covid and is asymptomatic and not having or showing any 

symptoms. He is going to retested Thursday before he goes back 

to work. We reached out to my mother in law to let her know and 

she told my husband and I the rules don't pertain to her. Since 

she has been exposed to covid she has been going into public 

places such as Walmart and Denny's. She knows Thanksgiving is 

coming up next week and told my husband last night she doesn't 

want to be herself for the holidays and she is not going to get 

tested and my husband and I have 3 year old little boy that is 

immune compromised and has heart problems and other health 

problems. We can't take any chances with him getting it my 

husband Benjamin Campbell and I have done everything to keep 

our son safe and following the guide lines. If someone can reach 



out to me or give some feedback that would be greatly 

appreciated thanks.  

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

James Kilpatrick 

Contact Information: 

jkilpatrickinc@gmail.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Regular Meeting 11-18-20 Documents 

Comment: 

“These items were left off the public record for the meeting of 11-

18-20. I have reason to believe the originals were not seen by the 

Commissioners.  

One other comment for the Commissioners. A woman can choose 

to kill a baby in the womb, I should be able to choose to wear a 

mask.        

Thanks for hearing my petition. 

I request the county return to the policies of past pandemics and 

flu seasons. Past policies were to record those who presented 

themselves for treatment to doctors, clinics, and hospitals1. The 

past policies never created the economic harm, psychological 

distress, and personal destruction the current policies are 

producing for Covid-19. Covid-19 according to Dr. Fauci will not 

be eradicated and will be with us as a seasonal flu. There are 

several reasons to justify not using the current policies.  



The political history of current policies is a sign of manipulating 

statistics not related to the public health of the community. Covid-

19 (SARS-CoV-2) is real, just like the flu, and just like 

predecessor pandemics. 

1. Prior to March 24, 2020 a Covid-19 medical case had to be one 

of Covid-19. The CDC changed the definition of what a case of 

Covid-192 is to include: Covid-19, probable case, and a possible 

case. The definition is  to be retroactive and  applied to future 

cases. This policy led to a practice of "reconciliation" or "review". 

This policy is where you examine a death certificate  to determine 

if it meets the new criteria of unconfirmed Covid-19 case. What 

was the result? 

The nations Covid-19 death count went from 494 to 11, 031 in 

one week3. 

New York City's death count went from approximately 6,000 to 

over 10,000 on first review4. 

KDHE participates in the program and declares the adjustments 

periodically. The KDHE October 26 case summary5 indicates 

approximately 300 cases were reviewed and included in the 976 

Covid-19 death cases. 

You can see that Covid-19 death case count is being affected by 

political decisions. 

2. The government made the statistical situation worse by a policy 

of reimbursing costs for the treatment of Covid-19 cases. There 

are many different kinds of expenses that can be reimbursed 

involving Covid-19. The economic incentives combined with loose 

definition of Covid-19 created a problem beyond the disease. 



3. The Sedgwick County Covid-19 Dashboard indicates a 

misinterpretation of statistical information. Prior to August 24 the 

policy was to test the general population. After August 24 the 

tests are for symptomatic and high risk population6. I modified the 

dashboard to indicate the change in policy. A casual look at the 

dashboard would give the impression Covid-19 is getting worse 

without taking into account the change in policy that would 

produce a higher positive percentage of tests in a different type of 

population. The policy has changed according to KWCH on 11-2-

20 to include limited  testing asymptomatic persons and should 

decrease the percentage of positive cases being recorded.. 

4. The Covid-19 Summary of 11-6-20 can provide a great hope 

and encouragement. The positive case represent the building of 

"herd Immunity" with the absence of a vaccine. The majority of 

those cases will not need treatment or need hospitalization. The 

majority of those hospitalized or suffering death will have 

compromising  

health conditions. The covid response is a choice that has not 

been made in past pandemics and flu seasons.  We do have a 

choice in managing Covid-19. 

Rahm Emanuel, an American politician, created a phrase "never 

let a crisis go to waste". The election is over. It is time to return to 

the people, their fortunes, their lives, and their sacred honor. 

Please return to the past policies that work and protect the public.   

The CDC explains in an archived webpage that individual cases 

of H1N1 pandemic influenza were monitored early on to track the 

spread of the disease, but as the virus became widespread, the 

case counts “became an increasingly inaccurate representation of 



the true burden of disease” as many people were mildly ill and did 

not seek treatment and the vast majority were not tested. 

“CDC recognized early in the outbreak that once disease was 

widespread,” the website continues, “it would be more valuable to 

transition to standard surveillance systems to monitor illness, 

hospitalizations and deaths.” 

On another webpage, the CDC says that individual case counts 

became “increasingly impractical and not representative of the 

true extent of the outbreak” because only a small proportion of 

patients were tested for influenza, “so the true benefit of keeping 

track of these numbers is questionable.”7  

Grace and Peace 

1. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/testing-

overview.html 

 

2. National Vital Statistics System, Covid-19 Alert No. 2, March24, 

2020 

3. https://www.acsh.org/news/2020/05/27/rethinking-covid-19-

mortality-statistics-14811 

4. https://www.npr.org/sections/coronavirus-live-

updates/2020/04/14/834647854/new-york-citys-covid-19-death-

toll-soars-past-10-000 

5. KDHE, Covid-19 (2019 Novel Coronovirus) Summary, Updated 

10-26-20 

6. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/testing-

overview.html 



 

7. https://www.factcheck.org/2020/07/trump-misleads-on-h1n1-

swine-flu-testing/ 

 



 



” 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Debra Erxleben 

Contact Information: 

Derxleben2@icloud.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Comment: 

“https://www.zerohedge.com/medical/top-pathologist-claims-

covid-19-greatest-hoax-ever-perpetrated-unsuspecting-public  

Follow link.  Top epidemiologist. Masks do not work. Curfews do 

not work. Covid is aerosolized just like the flu. Recovery rate is 

99.8 percent except those over 70. Means transmitted in same 

way as both influenza A and B.  Stop the madness! 

Sent from my iPad” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Scott I  

Contact Information: 

Scott20.si.si@gmail.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Keep Sedgwick Co. and Wichita open 

Comment: 

“Keep Sedgwick co. and Wichita open.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Debra Erxleben 

Contact Information: 

Derxleben2@me.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Please read 

Comment: 

“https://kansaspolicy.org/an-open-letter-to-county-commissioners-

about-covid-mandates/  

 

Sent from my iPad” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Dave Trimble  

Contact Information: 

D66666gov@gmail.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Covid concerns 

Comment: 

“I like to report a possible hot spot for the introduction of more 

covid to Sedgwick county  

NorthStar RV park has out of state travelings into and out of the 

park. The operator is not following any of the required Covid 

directives concerning individuals or his business. This practice 

could result in extensive transmission of the virus within the state 

and past it's borders. 

I would suggest someone pay them a visit 

Thanks” 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Rhonda Caulk 

Contact Information: 

rcaulk@cox.net 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Lawsuits 

Comment: 

“We are letting Sedgwick County put on notice there are lawsuits 

coming for the psychological damage occurred from closing our 

children’s schools and mask mandates! 

 

Sent from my iPhone” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Gerardo Castellanos 

Contact Information: 

Gcastellanos099@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Mask mandates and co 

Comment: 

“Hello  

I am a concerned citizen in Sedgwick Co. And I want to express 

that I strongly disagree with the mask mandates and any and all 

covid restrictions. You should only be able to recommend 

precautions but it's unconstitutional for you to mandate masks or 

control our businesses and lives. I believe that we are free 

Americans and should control what kind of risks we take on our 

own. We have been masked up for months now and obviously 

they don't work or else we wouldn't have so many"cases". Not to 

mention the 2% or less mortality rate. Please let us control our 

own lives and remove all restrictions and mandates. 

 

 

 

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android” 



Name: 

Emily Emery 

Contact Information: 

Emily.emery@yahoo.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

New Health Order 

Comment: 

“Good morning, Commissioners! 

 

I am writing to you today to make my voice heard regarding Dr. 

Minns’ new health order that went into effect this morning. 

 

First of all, regarding masks: THEY DO NOT WORK! If they 

worked, why are we still seeing cases rise!? 

 

2nd: Why are you giving one unelected man the power/authority 

to lock down 500,000 citizens until a vaccine is ready for a virus 

with a 99% success rate? I’ve watched your meetings when I’ve 

been able to, and Dr. Minns NEVER presents ANY facts. He 

bases all of his decisions on feelings. You cannot base your 

decisions on feelings. You have to have facts and evidence to 



make decisions. Commissioner Howell, you have done an 

excellent job. You always come prepared with facts and you ask 

great questions, but Dr. Minns CANNOT ANSWER THEM! Why 

are you other commissioners bowing to Dr. Minns? 

 

3rd:  My husband is a pastor. Our concern is for the spiritual 

health of our church family. Restricting large crowds to groups of 

25 is detrimental to the church. We need the fellowship of our 

Christian brothers and sisters. 

 

4. It’s also ironic that you all would allow an order that restricts 

families from visiting one another during the holiday season, but 

we can all go to Walmart, Lowe’s, or the Mall with hundreds of 

unrelated people. 

 

5. School: our oldest son is in Kindergarten in the Derby school 

district. At Dr. Minns’ recommendation, they have gone remote 

through the end of Christmas break. Again, a decision based off 

of feelings. I am a stay at home mom of 4. Our oldest is 6 and our 

youngest is 12 weeks. How in the world am I supposed to make 

my son sit and do his lessons while his 2 little brothers run around 

and play all day and I take care of our baby. This also disrupts my 

schedule, as I run all my errands during the day while he is in 

school.  We chose to send him to school because it’s not fair to 

him to try to learn in an environment full of distractions. The CDC 

even says that it is better for children to be in school. 

 



6. Our mental health is as important as our mental health. 

Restricting where people can go and what they can do and how 

they do what they do has severe effects on mental health. I urge 

you to investigate suicides and suicide attempts as those 

numbers have sky rocketed across the country. 

 

7. More small businesses, restaurants, and bars will fail because 

of the restrictions and hours Dr. Minns has imposed. 

 

 

Please stop giving Dr. Minns so much control. A vaccine will not 

save us. Masks will not save us. Our extended family members 

have all worn masks for their jobs and they’ve all had Covid. This 

needs to run its course. Please reconsider this order. 

 

Respectfully, 

Emily Emery 

Wichita resident and concerned citizen” 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

Debra Erxleben 

Contact Information: 

Derxleben2@me.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Comment: 

“https://sentinelksmo.org/kdhe-shows-no-interest-in-obtaining-

cycle-threshold-data/  

CDC recommends threshold for Covid test should be at 32. 

Kansas tests are set at 38 or 40 contributing to many false 

positive Covid tests.  The rate of Covid cases are much lower 

than they look.  Stop the mandates and closings.  0.28 

transmission rate in schools.  Our children are safe at schools and 

should all be open  

Sent from my iPad” 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Name: 

James Kilpatrick 

Contact Information: 

Jkilpatrickinc@gmail.com 

 Received By: 

This comment was received through the communications email. 

Subject:  

Public Agenda Speaking 12-2-20 

Comment: 

“Thanks for hearing my petition. 

 

I request the City return to the policies of past pandemics and flu 

seasons. Past policies were to record those who presented 

themselves for treatment to doctors, clinics, and hospitals1. The 

past policies never created the economic harm, psychological 

distress, and personal destruction the current policies are 

producing for Covid-19. Covid-19 according to Dr. Fauci will not 

be eradicated and will be with us as a seasonal flu. There are 

several reasons to justify not using the current policies.  

 

The political history of current policies is a sign of manipulating 

statistics not related to the public health of the community. Covid-

19 (SARS-CoV-2) is real, just like the flu, and just like 

predecessor pandemics. "It is possible that a death certificate 



includes both influenza and COVID as a cause of death; 

therefore, the number of influenza and COVID coded deaths may 

not be mutually exclusive"8.   

1. Prior to March 24, 2020 a Covid-19 medical case had to be one 

of Covid-19. The CDC changed the definition of what a case of 

Covid-192 is to include: Covid-19, probable case, and a possible 

case. The definition is  to be retroactive and  applied to future 

cases. This policy led to a practice of "reconciliation" or "review". 

This policy is where you examine a death certificate  to determine 

if it meets the new criteria of unconfirmed Covid-19 case. What 

was the result? 

The nations Covid-19 death count went from 494 to 11, 031 in 

one week3. 

New York City's death count went from approximately 6,000 to 

over 10,000 on first review4. 

KDHE participates in the program and declares the adjustments 

periodically. The KDHE October 26 case summary5 indicates 

approximately 300 cases were reviewed and included in the 976 

Covid-19 death cases. 

You can see that Covid-19 death case count is being affected by 

political decisions. 

2. The government made the statistical situation worse by a policy 

of reimbursing costs for the treatment of Covid-19 cases. There 

are many different kinds of expenses that can be reimbursed 

involving Covid-19. The economic incentives combined with a 

loose definition of Covid-19 created a problem beyond the 

disease. 



3. The Sedgwick City Covid-19 Dashboard indicates a 

misinterpretation of statistical information. Prior to August 24 the 

policy was to test the general population. After August 24 the 

tests are for symptomatic and high risk population6. I modified the 

dashboard to indicate the change in policy. A casual look at the 

dashboard would give the impression Covid-19 is getting worse 

without taking into account the change in policy that would 

produce a higher positive percentage of tests in a different type of 

population. The policy has changed according to KWCH on 11-2-

20 to include limited  testing asymptomatic persons and should 

decrease the percentage of positive cases being recorded.. 

 

communications@sedgwick.gov     

 James Kilpatrick 

Public Agenda        2101 W. 

MacArthur Rd #719 

Coronavirus-19 Policy        Wchita, 

KS 67217 

November 18, 2020       316-554-1048 

4. The Covid-19 Summary of 11-6-20 can provide a great hope 

and encouragement. The positive case represent the building of 

"herd Immunity" with the absence of a vaccine. The majority of 

those cases will not need treatment or need hospitalization. The 

majority of those hospitalized or suffering death will have 

compromisinghealth conditions. The covid response is a choice 

that has not been made in past pandemics and flu seasons.  We 

do have a choice in managing Covid-19. 



5. Masks are being used as "talisman" devices. As an appropriate  

tool we could visit loved ones in a care facility or at the hospital 

and especially to see a dying loved one. A measure that was 

used prior to covid-19. However, now they are used as a general 

device in the public and not for visitation demonstrates the 

talisman effect to keep the people's fear of the virus as a political 

tool. " As described above, the wide use of masks by healthy 

people in the community setting is not supported by current 

evidence and carries uncertainties and critical risks."9 

Rahm Emanuel, an American politician, created a phrase "never 

let a crisis go to waste". The election is over. It is time to return to 

the people, their fortunes, their lives, and their sacred honor. 

Please return to the past policies that work and protect the public.   

The CDC explains in an archived webpage that individual cases 

of H1N1 pandemic influenza were monitored early on to track the 

spread of the disease, but as the virus became widespread, the 

case counts “became an increasingly inaccurate representation of 

the true burden of disease” as many people were mildly ill and did 

not seek treatment and the vast majority were not tested. 

“CDC recognized early in the outbreak that once disease was 

widespread,” the website continues, “it would be more valuable to 

transition to standard surveillance systems to monitor illness, 

hospitalizations and deaths.” 

On another webpage, the CDC says that individual case counts 

became “increasingly impractical and not representative of the 

true extent of the outbreak” because only a small proportion of 

patients were tested for influenza, “so the true benefit of keeping 

track of these numbers is questionable.”7  



1. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/testing-

overview.html 

2. National Vital Statistics System, Covid-19 Alert No. 2, March24, 

2020 

3. https://www.acsh.org/news/2020/05/27/rethinking-covid-19-

mortality-statistics-14811 

4. https://www.npr.org/sections/coronavirus-live-

updates/2020/04/14/834647854/new-york-citys-covid-19-death-

toll-soars-past-10-000 

5. KDHE, Covid-19 (2019 Novel Coronovirus) Summary, Updated 

10-26-20 

6. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/testing-

overview.html 

7. https://www.factcheck.org/2020/07/trump-misleads-on-h1n1-

swine-flu-testing/ 

8. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/covid-

data/covidview/index.html 

9. https://apps.who.int/iris/bitstream/handle/10665/331693/WHO-

2019-nCov-IPC_Masks- 

https://apps.who.int/iris/bitstream/handle/10665/331693/WHO-2019-nCov-IPC_Masks-
https://apps.who.int/iris/bitstream/handle/10665/331693/WHO-2019-nCov-IPC_Masks-


 



 

 

https://www.foxnews.com/politics/flashback-obama-admin-halted-state-h1n1-testing-complicating-

bidens-attacks-on-white-house 

Public health officials disagreed with Obama CDC's 

decision 

However, during the 2009 swine flu pandemic, the Obama 

administration suddenly told states to shut down their testing, without 

providing much in the way of explanation. And, Biden's top advisor at the time 

has acknowledged that the Obama administration didn't do "anything right" to 

combat that pandemic, before walking back those comments.  

By Gregg Re | Fox News 

https://www.cdc.gov/h1n1flu/diagnostic_testing_public_qa.htm 

https://www.foxnews.com/politics/flashback-obama-admin-halted-state-h1n1-testing-complicating-bidens-attacks-on-white-house
https://www.foxnews.com/politics/flashback-obama-admin-halted-state-h1n1-testing-complicating-bidens-attacks-on-white-house
https://www.cbsnews.com/news/swine-flu-cases-overestimated/
https://www.foxnews.com/person/r/gregg-re
http://www.foxnews.com/
https://www.cdc.gov/h1n1flu/diagnostic_testing_public_qa.htm


Content on this page was developed during the 2009-2010 H1N1 

pandemic and has not been updated. 

 The H1N1 virus that caused that pandemic is now a regular human 
flu virus and continues to circulate seasonally worldwide. 

 The English language content on this website is being archived 
for historic and reference purposes only. 

 For current, updated information on seasonal flu, including 
information about H1N1, see the CDC Seasonal Flu website. 

 

2009 H1N1 Flu in Humans 

Are there human infections with 2009 H1N1 virus in the U.S.? 

Yes. While 2009 H1N1 activity declined after later October, 2009 human illness 

with 2009 H1N1 is ongoing in the United States. In fact, the 2009 H1N1 virus is 

the predominant influenza virus in circulation so far during the 2009-2010 flu 

season. The United States experienced its first wave of 2009 H1N1 activity in 

the spring of 2009, followed by a second wave in the fall, with the number of 

people infected peaking at the end of October. There are still uncertainties 

surrounding the rest of this flu season, including the possibility that seasonal 

influenza viruses will spread during the winter as they usually do while 2009 

H1N1 viruses continue to cause illness. In past pandemics, flu activity has 

occurred in waves and it’s possible that the United States could experience 

another wave either later in the 2010 winter, or later. In the past, when new 

viruses have emerged to cause flu pandemics, the new virus has continued to 

spread among people. Experts believe it’s likely that the new 2009 H1N1 virus 

will continue to circulate among people for some time, perhaps as a typical 

winter flu.” 

 

 

 

http://www.cdc.gov/flu/

